
Contact Us: 

 

Ms. L. Wargo, Principal (校长), 

lisa.wargo@yrdsb.ca 

 

Ms. C. Civello , Vice Principal (副校长)–  

Students with last name I - Q 

charlene.civello@yrdsb.ca 

 

Ms. A. Syed ,Vice Principal (副校长) –  

Students with last name R-Z 

ayesha.syed@yrdsb.ca  

 

Mr. R. Zoratto ,Vice Principal (副校长) –  

Students with last name A - H 

ron.zoratto@yrdsb.ca 

 
To send a message to our School Council click here: 

pierre.elliott.trudeau.hs@sc.yrdsb.ca 

 

Follow us on (跟随我们) Twitter @trudeauhs  or  

Instagram @trudeauhs 
 
 

Superintendant (校区监督) 

Clelia Della-Rovere  

 clelia.della-rovere@yrdsb.ca 

Trustee (受托人) 
 Ron Lynn   

ron.lynn@yrdsb.ca  
 
 

Semester 2 Schedule 

Block 1:            8:15 am - 9:30 am 

Block 2:            9:35 am - 10:50 am 

Lunch Break:   10:50 am - 12:15 pm 

Block 4:            12:15 pm - 1:30 pm 

Block 5:            1:35 pm - 2:50 pm 
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WEEK OF: FEBRUARY 1, 2021  

 

Monday, Feb., 1  

PA DAY 

Semester 1 Material Return – Students to make an appointment through 

teachassist  

Tuesday, Feb., 2 

 

Semester 1 Material Return – Students to make an appointment through 

teachassist  

Last day for students to complete semester 1 work with semester 1 

teachers in live “Google Classroom Meet” sessions – by invitation or  

appointment only. Other students not expected to attend. Attendance 

will not be taken.  

Wednesday, Feb., 3 First day of Semester 2 – Modified day schedule – 30 minute classes  

Block 1:    8:15 am - 8:45 am  

Block 2:    8:50 am - 9:20 am  

Block 4:    9:25 am - 9:55 am  

Block 5:   10:00 am - 10:30 am  

Thursday, Feb., 4 From Feb 4-10: Students will follow a semester schedule and will at-

tend their classes online in 75 minute periods with a five minute break 

between the morning and afternoon periods. A common lunch break will 

occur after period 2  

Block 1:            8:15 am - 9:30 am 

Block 2:            9:35 am - 10:50 am 

Lunch Break:   10:50 am - 12:15 pm 

Block 4:           12:15 pm - 1:30 pm 

Block 5:            1:35 pm - 2:50 pm 

 
Friday, Feb., 5  

All classes online  



Dear Students and Families, 

Re: Learning Material Return Process  

 

Students and families may now arrange to safely return items that belong to the YRDSB (including textbooks, etc.) on 

February 1 and 2, 2021 between 8:00 am to 4:00 pm. Students will enter through the main doors, return materi-

als in the cafeteria, and exit through the cafeteria doors following signage.  At this time, musical instruments do not 

need to be returned.  

 

Please use teachassist to book an appointment. Mr. Zoratto has created a booking time slot for either Feb 1 or 

Feb 2, titled Semester 1 Textbook Return. Each student will sign up for a time slot, and will only be permitted 

entry during this pre-arranged date/time. Please note that arrangements for the distribution of textbooks and other 

learning materials for Semester 2 courses will be shared at a future time. 

 

Safety protocols will be in place as you enter the school building, and will include:  

 individuals must maintain physical distancing by staying two metres apart; 

 wear a mask; 

 use hand sanitizer as you enter and exit the building; (Anyone wearing gloves upon arrival will be asked to remove 

and discard them. Applying hand sanitizer to gloves is not considered an acceptable way of cleaning hands);  

 use the designated entry/exit doors only;  

 a self-screening must be conducted prior to entering the building; 

 students must drop off items individually. (No additional family members will be allowed to enter the building); 

 only the drop-off of learning materials is allowed at this time.  Individuals are to leave the premises as soon as they 

have dropped off their learning materials; 

 students will be directed to one central drop off area for returning items; 

 there will be no access permitted to any other rooms or locations within the school (including washrooms and the 

main office). 

 

Masks and gloves will not be provided. Anyone entering the building is expected to wear a personal face cov-

ering to reduce the spread of respiratory droplets to protect others. For more information about how to use 

face coverings properly, visit www.york.ca/covid19.   

 

If you are not returning to a YRDSB school for Semester 2, you must also return all YRDSB technology (e.g., laptop, 

chromebook, etc.). All students are expected to return the following items which belong to the school: 

 School library books 

 Teacher classroom library books 

 Classroom supplies 

 Textbooks 

 Anything else that is property of the YRDSB 

 

Our ultimate goal is to provide a safe and supportive process to allow for the return of school property. We thank you 

for your cooperation as we facilitate a safe and organized process.  

 

Sincerely, 

Lisa Wargo 

Principal 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1r8WcJ3sG-GVvnajJY7RPpjl6TmM_LjLT/view?usp=sharing
http://www.york.ca/covid19
http://www.york.ca/covid19


School News 

 

 

Yearbooks  

 
For those of you who haven't yet purchased your yearbook for the 2020-2021 school 
year, school cash online will be closing on February 8th!  
 
This is your last chance to purchase a yearbook- Don’t! Miss! Out! 
 

For more information contact: trudeauyrbk@gmail.com attn: Aeris 

 
Yearbook -- memories worth keeping... 

 

York Region Public Health COVID questions 
Health connection line at 1-800-361-5653 

Yearbooks  
 
To all Grade 12 students and parents & guardians of the graduating class: the Yearbook com-
mittee wanted to remind this year’s grads to submit their grad portraits, quotes, and pictures! 
Please follow the link for more information and specific links.  
 

pethsgrads21.carrd.co 
 

Grad Portraits, Quotes, and Baby Pictures: January 8th @ 11:59PM 

Grad Section Submissions: January 31st @ 11:59PM 

Grad Polls: February 12th @ 11:59PM 
 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact 
us through email at trudeauyrbk@gmail.com.  
 
Have a great winter break and stay safe! 

http://pethsgrads21.carrd.co/
mailto:trudeauyrbk@gmail.com


 Student Reminders 

 

 School doors will open at 8:00 am 

 Students must wear a mask at all times 

 If your child forgets their mask, we have some available in the main office 

 Before your child leaves the house, ensure they perform a self health check (see below), if your 

child is not  feeling well they will stay home 

 

Thank you for helping to keep us all safe! 

 
COVID-19 Self Screening Link 

 

The Ministry has created a COVID-19 online self-check tool for students to screen them-
selves before coming to school – please go to this link to complete a COVID-19 school 
screening. 

PETHS School Council Dates - 2021 

Thursday, February 18, 2021 

Thursday April 22, 2021 

Thursday, May 20, 2021 

 

https://covid-19.ontario.ca/school-screening/approved


  

 

Addressing Mental Health in Canada 

According to the Mental Health Commission, on any given week, more than 500,000 Canadians are unable to go to 

work due to mental health problems. In light of these sobering statistics, Let’s Talk Day helps erase the stigma sur-

rounding mental health and make it easier for people to get help.  

Although mental illness is a topic that touches virtually every life, many people are reluctant to talk about it. Let’s Talk 

Day promotes awareness and action with a strategy built on four pillars:  

 Fighting the stigma  

 Improving access to care  

 Supporting world-class research  

 Leading by example in workplace mental health  
 

For 2021, Let’s Talk Day is held on January 28, 2021, and adopts the theme of Mental Health: Every Action Helps. 
 
In addition to bringing mental illness out of the shadows, the campaign funds mental health initiatives across Canada. 
For more information on resources to support your mental health, contact our Employee and Family Assistance Pro-
gram, ComPsych® GuidanceResources, at the contact information below. 

Here when you need us. 

Call:  855-498-9420 

TTY: 877.373.4763 

Online: guidanceresources.com  
App: GuidanceNowSM  

Web ID: YRDSB 

Copyright © 2021 ComPsych. All rights reserved. This information is for educational purposes only.   EN(CA)  



  

Join Zoom Meeting  
https://zoom.us/j/94001101367?pwd=VFpTbGJQTEhUeWJkMzk2cUlBaWhzQT09  

  

Meeting ID: 940 0110 1367  
Passcode: 403748  

One tap mobile  
+14388097799,,94001101367# Canada 
+15873281099,,94001101367# Canada  

  

Dial by your location  
        +1 647 374 4685 Canada  

 +1 647 558 0588 Canada 
Meeting ID: 940 0110 1367 

Find your local number: https://zoom.us/u/adEPMYilrm  

 
     

Benefits of PCMH Support Group:  

 meet other parents with children who have similar challenges  

 find encouragement and emotional support   

 learn strategies to help your child or youth at home/school  

 learn how to access resources in the community  

  

PCMH is the only provincial, family-led, non-profit organization that provides a voice for families who 
face the challenges of child and youth mental health issues. PCMH provides support, education, and 
linkage between families, communities, agencies and government. PCMH believes in the promotion 
of family-centred principles of care. PCMH envisions a future in which children and youth with mental 
illness enjoy a high quality of life in welcoming and supportive communities. For more information 
and resources, please visit www.pcmh.ca.  
  

Next Meeting: Monday, March 22nd at 6:30 pm – 8 pm.  Topic to be announced next flyer  

https://zoom.us/j/94001101367?pwd=VFpTbGJQTEhUeWJkMzk2cUlBaWhzQT09
https://zoom.us/u/adEPMYilrm
http://www.pcmh.ca/
http://www.pcmh.ca/


https://www.eventbrite.com/e/the-markham-african-caribbean-canadian-association-community-service-fair-tickets-137794610389


The Alliance of Educators for Black Students  

AFFIRMING #BLACKJOY STUDENT CAMPAIGN  

The Alliance of Educators for Black Students (AEBS) continues in their affirmation of Black students 

through an #AffirmingBlackJoy Student campaign. Dismantling anti-Black racism means addressing 

the ideas, systems and practices that create limiting representation and expectations of Black stu-

dents and their potential for success. Celebrating and affirming Black joy is the antithesis of anti-

Black racism - “Joy is our resistance.”  

Please join us in changing the narrative. In recognition of Black History Month, AEBS is hosting an 

opportunity to highlight and honour the achievements of Black students at the York Region District 

School Board (YRDSB). By affirming Black students through such initiatives, you are contributing to 

building a positive anti-racist learning environment in the YRDSB.  

How can you affirm Black students and foster a sense of belonging? You can nominate and 

recognize a student(s) through the Affirming #BlackJoy Student Campaign by:  

 Highlighting students who are succeeding academically;  

 Highlighting students who are pursuing their own adventures in coding, business, finance, ath-

letics, entrepreneurship, etc.; and/or  

 Highlighting and celebrating the advocacy of a Black student led group or initiative taking place 

in a YRDSB school.  

 

Please submit nominations using our Submission Form.  

 
STUDENT SELF-NOMINATION  

If you are a YRDSB student and would like to  nominate  yourself, please do so by submitting a re-

flection in the format of a poem, song, video blog or alternative media file type answering the follow-

ing question(s): “What does Black Joy mean to you? How are you choosing or affirming Black Joy 

this Black History Month and beyond?”  Please keep submissions under 3 minutes.  

CRITERIA  
 
We are selecting students who embrace the following as part of their identity:  

 Students who are racialized Black and/or self-identify as Black (including biracial or multiracial 

students);  

 Students from Kindergarten to Grade 12 (K-12).  

 

All nominations and submissions are due Friday, February 12, 2021 at 11:59 p.m. Please note that 

selected students under the age of 18 will need to have media consent and release form completed 

by a parent or guardian. Please see the nomination form for further details.  

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Jaymyi Lesmond at jaymyi.lesmond@yrdsb.ca  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSchSBkFCmQTqHirB71Jue27Ie1DMtP9IaWVIWGfJV5gKTN_2g/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSchSBkFCmQTqHirB71Jue27Ie1DMtP9IaWVIWGfJV5gKTN_2g/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSchSBkFCmQTqHirB71Jue27Ie1DMtP9IaWVIWGfJV5gKTN_2g/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSchSBkFCmQTqHirB71Jue27Ie1DMtP9IaWVIWGfJV5gKTN_2g/viewform?usp=sf_link




https://cmha-yr.zoom.us/j/95439191653#success


https://www.friendsofsimonwiesenthalcenter.com/


https://www.friendsofsimonwiesenthalcenter.com/


What is 2-1-1?  

211 is a free service that connects individuals and families with the complete range of 

government, health, community and social services in their communities.   

211 Central Quick Facts:  

 211 can be accessed by: 

 Phone (Call 2-1-1 / Toll-Free Number: 1-877-330-3213 / TTY: 1-888-340-1001) 

 Online (Search 211Central.ca for Toronto, Peel and York Regions / 

 Durham.211Central.ca for Durham Region /  211Ontario.ca for province-wide / 
211.ca for nation-wide) 

 Text (Send an SMS to 21166 / Monday-Friday | 7am-9pm EST) 

 Live Chat (211Ontario.ca/chat / Monday-Friday | 7am-9pm EST  

 E-mail (gethelp@211Ontario.ca / Monday-Friday | 7am-9pm EST) 

 211 is free, confidential and available 24/7 (even on holidays) in 150+ languages 

 When you dial 2-1-1, the line is answered by certified Service Navigators who will 
help you navigate the complexities of the human services system quickly and easily  

 Contact 2-1-1 for information and referral to: 

 Health Services & Mental Health Supports 

 Income Support & Financial Assistance 

 Food Banks & Meal Programs 

 Housing Help 

 Seniors Support Services 

 and more… 

 
Next time you are facing a non-emergency situation or are seeking community 
help and don’t know where to turn, remember to contact 211! Help starts here.  

http://www.211central.ca/
http://www.211central.ca/
https://211central.ca/durham-region/
https://211central.ca/durham-region/
http://www.211ontario.ca/
http://www.211ontario.ca/
http://www.211ontario.ca/
https://211.ca/
https://211.ca/
http://www.211ontario.ca/chat
http://www.211ontario.ca/chat
http://www.211central.ca/


https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdmT2RMsutaggA90gm9YKqiNy0JbQkmY2wziHvP4Q8gZmeaqA/viewform
https://hongfook.ca/association/


https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSe3UPHAogS-Blxw9nPyr7CIUhuD2eNSELHeMaLnziwsFgC7bw/viewform


The Association of Black Law Enforcers (A.B.L.E.) created its Scholarship 
Program to commemorate the contributions of Rose Fortune (1774-1864) 
and Peter C. Butler III (1859- 1943) – the first Black police officers in Can-
ada. By awarding scholarships, A.B.L.E. assists Black and visible minority 
students in achieving their educational and career aspirations.  

   

A.B.L.E. is committed to ensuring that the criminal justice system is reflec-

tive of the entire Canadian mosaic, by providing opportunities for our 

young people to serve, protect, and correct.  

 

Please share the following information with graduating Students accepted 

at a designated educational institution that may be interested in this schol-

arship opportunity:  

 

Application Form   

Candidate Letter  

Selection Criteria  

   

Application deadline has been extended to March 22, 2021 at 5:00pm.  

   

For any questions, students may contact the Scholarship & Awards Com-
mittee Chair at  
ablescholarship@gmail.com.  
  

https://www.ableorg.ca/images/gallery/ABLE_2020/Application_Form_2020_-_UPDATED.pdf
https://www.ableorg.ca/images/gallery/ABLE_2020/Application_Form_2020_-_UPDATED.pdf
https://www.ableorg.ca/images/gallery/ABLE_2020/Candidate_Letter_2020_-_UPDATED.pdf
https://www.ableorg.ca/images/gallery/ABLE_2020/Candidate_Letter_2020_-_UPDATED.pdf
https://www.ableorg.ca/images/gallery/ABLE_2020/Selection_Criteria_2020_-_UPDATED.pdf
https://www.ableorg.ca/images/gallery/ABLE_2020/Selection_Criteria_2020_-_UPDATED.pdf


Educators for Tamil Student Success of 

York Region District School Board  

in Partnership with  

Technological Advances in Science,  
Medicine, and Engineering (TASME)  

presents  

 

An international competition launched in conjunction with 
Tamil Heritage Month and Thai Pongal celebrations  

TASME (Technological Advances in Science, Medicine, and Engineering) is a forum that brings researchers, 
professors and students together to share new knowledge, cultivate innovative thinking, and strengthen col-
laboration.    
 
We encourage students to participate in this research-based poster competition that fosters ingenuity and 

creativity, encourages experimentation and teaches critical thinking and problemsolving. The competition is 

intended for students in Grades 9 to 12 who self-identify as Tamil and is open to all students that 

may be interested.    

Through this competition, participants will also have an opportunity (when requested) to be mentored by a 

post-secondary faculty or student and to build a network in pursuit of postsecondary studies.  The posters 

will be judged on their merits for prizes and certificates.   

At this time, TSME is soliciting proposals (abstracts) from the participants. Proposals will be reviewed and 

participants will receive an acceptance letter with instructions to proceed.  

Timeline  

Proposal (Abstract) deadline:               February 5, 2021  
Final poster submission deadline:   May 15, 2021  
Virtual sharing of competition:   May 29, 2021  

Poster submission  

Members in Charge of the Poster Session:  
Prof. Nades Palaniyar, Senior Scientist, The Hospital for Sick Children, Toronto, Canada  

Prof. Bala Maheswaran, Faculty Member, Northeastern University, Boston, USA  

Prof. Nirusha Thavarajah, Faculty Member, University of Toronto, Scarborough, Canada  

Prof. Sam Thiagalingam, Faculty Member, Boston University, Boston, USA  Prof. Ampa-

lavanar Nanthakumar, Faculty Member, SUNY-Oswego, Oswego, US   

 

Contact information:  
tasme@tasmeconferences.org  

http://www.tasmeconferences.org/
http://www.tasmeconferences.org/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScCjwzZ0E8gjxAtFmaSZiVYBm4dvK9iCAl6TnrGSa2SFnbAow/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScCjwzZ0E8gjxAtFmaSZiVYBm4dvK9iCAl6TnrGSa2SFnbAow/viewform
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Dear parents/guardians,  

  

As part of a partnership between YRDSB and Renewed Computer Technology (RCT), families with children en-

rolled in our Board have the opportunity to purchase quality-refurbished computers at a reduced cost.  

Applicants must live in Ontario, have a student enrolled at the school and either receive government assistance 

payments or qualify as a limited income earner under the limited income cut-off standards*. 

Below is a limited income grid for your reference. 

 

This year, there are two purchasing options, however, laptops will not be available at this time. There are two 

different desktop computers available for $60 and $200, including software, a two-year hardware and labour 

depot warranty, and delivery to your home. Please see the attached flyer for a full list of device specifications. 

Parents and legal guardians may apply for one computer per student, with a limit of two per household. 

If you are interested in applying, please complete an online application at www.rcto.ca/outreach using the group 

code on the attached program flyer. The application period will remain open for the entire school year and or-

ders will be fulfilled on an ongoing basis.  

  

Please note - There are sections in the RCT Online Application that are no longer applicable: 

·         Requirement of Proof or Documentation of Income 

·         Requirement to participate in training prior to receiving your computer/laptop 

 

The Section on Course of Study can pertain to elementary or secondary. 

If you do not have access to a computer or the Internet, please contact the administration team at your school 

for assistance. 

For inquiries related to the RCT application process, devices and delivery, please contact Mitch Doorey 

(mdoorey@rcto.ca) and for inquiries related to support from YRDSB, please contact Yvonne Kelly 

(yvonne.kelly@yrdsb.ca)  

For more information, including complete application and payment instructions, please refer to the attached pro-

gram flyer and checklist.  

Sincerely, 

 

Lisa Wargo 

Principal 

 

Family size Annual income* 

2 people $30,286 

3 people $37,234 

4 people $45,206 

5 people $51,272 

6 people $57,286 

7 people + $64,381 

http://www.rcto.ca/outreach
http://www.rcto.ca/outreach
mailto:mdoorey@rcto.ca
mailto:yvonne.kelly@yrdsb.ca


This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom 
they are addressed. This content is not to be copied or forwarded without the consent of the creator. If you received this email 
in error please notify the sender immediately. 

This message is being sent on behalf of the York Region District School Board and/or your child’s school in compliance with the 
Canadian Anti-Spam Legislation.  If you no longer wish to receive commercial electronic messages, you may unsubscribe at any 
time. 

If you no longer wish to receive any emails from Pierre Elliott Trudeau High School, please contact the school directly to have 
your email address deleted from your child’s Student Information Record.   

https://secure.yrdsb.ca/commpref/unsubscribe-request.aspx

